
 I hope this newsletter finds you well and you are warm and safe!
As I write this I am cozy under my electric blanket on a snow day.
We have had way too many of those these last two months! I am
also thinking of our friends and neighbors east of us affected by
flooding.  I am looking forward to sunshine and warmth that I
know is ahead. 

I feel like I haven’t seen many of you in a long time.  Many of our
regular scheduled programs have had to be canceled due to
weather, but I’ve still been busy teaching Savor the the Flavor,
Laugh and Learn, and Getting Out of a Mealtime Rut.  We had a
fantastic barn quilt class and will be offering another one in the
fall.

The most exciting news I have for you is that we are FINALLY
utilizing our new facility.  I’m most excited about my “playroom”
that will permanently be setup for our Laugh and Learn program
and Mom Group.  It will save me so much time and open up doors
to many other programs for small children and adults caring for
small children.  The teaching kitchen should be completed this
month sometime.  It will be ideal for Super Star Chef camp this
summer and I promise I will finally schedule a baking series for
next fall!  Our large meeting room holds 100.  We have hosted
large groups for two Ag meetings and in-service training for close
to 50 FCS agents. The existing meeting room will continue to be
used by everyone for smaller meetings such as homemaker clubs,
and will continue to be used for sewing and quilting. The biggest
benefit is the availability for scheduling.  The other agents and I
are able to offer programs at the same time in different rooms, so
we can essentially offer three times the amount of programs to
better serve our people. 
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Greetings From your FCS Agent



March 11th- Extension Council 3pm and District Board 4pm
March 18th-Interagency Council 1pm
March 20th-Community Baby Shower 10-1 
March 21st -Laugh and Learn Olive Hill 10am
March 25th-Kinship Tea 11am (Grandchildren Make Grand
Cooks)
March 28th-Laugh and Learn- Grayson 10am

***We will follow Carter County School’s schedule in regards to cancellations.  If
school is cancelled FCS programs will be cancelled as well. 



Homemaker state (KEHA) awards are due March 15th. This includes the
scholarships.  You can find them on the KEHA website.  All county
chairman have award information in their packets.  I would like for each
chairman to review the applications and be thinking about next year and
the possibilities.
The state newsletters should be arriving soon.  If you are attending the
state meeting this year, the registration form is included.  Please let
Whitney know if you are interested in attending.
Please email me your club reports each month so I can report your
attendance numbers and lessons that you do.  It’s also nice for me to
have an idea of what is happening with each club. 
Council Meeting- The next council meeting is April 29th.  

Club presidents and county chairman will all have an opportunity to
share updates so please come prepared if you have anything.
It’s really important to value each others time and we keep the
meetings as efficient as possible.  If you have an item that you
would like to add to the agenda, it must be submitted to the
executive council via the office one week before the meeting.  New
business will not be added the day of the meeting. 

If you did not attend the lesson training, you can pick up your binder
with the lesson materials for the next three months.   We have one for
each club.
Save the Date for the Annual Meeting May 29th at 5pm at the Extension
office.  Details to come in the April newsletter. 
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Download this and past issues
of the Adult, Youth, Parent, and
Family Caregiver Health Bulletins:
http://fcs-hes.ca.uky.edu/
content/health-bulletins
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THE POWER OF POSITIVE 
LANGUAGE AROUND FOOD

The way we talk about food can have a big
impact on how we feel about it and how we 

take care of our bodies. When we use positive,
respectful language around food, it helps us build
a healthier relationship with what we eat. A healthy
relationship with food means not feeling guilty or
stressed about what we eat but instead enjoying
food as something that nourishes and energizes us.

Words have a lot of power. The language 
we use can shape our thoughts and feelings. 
If we call food “bad” or “unhealthy,” we might 
start feeling bad about eating it. For example, 
saying things like, “I shouldn’t eat this,” or “this 
is so unhealthy,” can make us feel guilty when 
we enjoy our favorite foods. But when we use 
words like “balanced” or “nourishing,” it reminds 
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us that food is not the enemy — it’s something
our bodies need to stay strong and healthy.

We often talk about food in ways that make 
it seem like some foods are “good” and others 
are “bad.” While it’s important to make choices 
that provide our body with the nourishment it 
needs most of the time, it’s not helpful to label 
food as all good or all bad. All foods can be good 
for us in one way or another. Whether it’s the 
nutrients it provides us or the enjoyment we get 
from eating it. The key is to focus on balance, 
not perfection. If we can learn to talk and think 
about food without judgment, it can help us feel 
more relaxed and less stressed about eating.

Talking about food in a mindful way can also 
help us enjoy it more. Mindful eating means paying 
attention to what we’re eating, how it makes us 
feel, and how much we’re eating of it. When we use 
words like “enjoying,” “savoring,” or “appreciating,” 
we remind ourselves to slow down and notice the 
flavors, textures, colors, and smells of our food. 
This helps us be more aware of when we’re full and 
prevents overeating. Instead of rushing through 
a meal or eating while distracted, we can focus 
on the experience of eating and truly enjoy it.

Language around food is also important
in the way we talk about it with others. If we
constantly talk about dieting, weight loss, or food
rules, it can create stress and pressure around
food. Instead, focus on how food makes us feel
good, how it helps our bodies grow, and how
it brings people together. When we talk about
food in a positive, relaxed way, it can help create
a more supporting environment for everyone.

The words we use around food matter. They 
can help create a healthy, positive relationship 
with food. By avoiding judgment, focusing on 
balance, and practicing mindful eating, we 
can build a better relationship with food.

While it’s important to make choices

that provide our body with the

nourishment it needs most of

the time, it’s not helpful to label

food as all good or all bad.




